MAYOR LINDA GORTON “ LEXIN GTO N CHARLES MARTIN

DIRECTOR
WATER QUALITY

TO: Mayor Linda Gorton
Urbag County Councy

FROM :
“Hatles H. Martin, P.E., Director
Division of Water Quality
DATE: January 16, 2024

SUBJECT: Recommendation for an FY24 (Class B Infrastructure) Stormwater Quality Projects
Incentive Grant for Bread and Roses, LLC.

Request

The putpose of this memorandum is to request approval of an FY24 (Class B Infrastructure) Stormwater
Quality Projects Incentive Grant for Bread and Roses, LLC in the amount of $31,850.00.

Purpose of Request

Grant funds will be used for a Feasibility study to evaluate the opportunities to integrate stormwater
management into a parking lot retrofit that addresses pedestrian connectivity, removes impervious surfaces,
plants native vegetation, and tree canopy. The project also includes stormwater education (otganization to
host a wotkshop with Ttrees Lexington to discuss the importance of the Stormwater Quality Projects
Incentive Grant Program and the addition of tree canopy to its scoring matrices).

Project Cost in FY24 and in Future Budget Years

The grant has been approved for FY 2024 funding by the Water Quality Fees Board in the amount of
$31,850.00.

Are Funds Budgeted

Funds are budgeted in: 4052 — 303204 — 3373 — 78112 — WQINCENTIVE_24 — WQ_GRANT
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